
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman John, Ranking Member Kelly, and members of the State and 

Local Government Reform Committee, 

I write in favor of HB 90. Having read the bill, I find it a necessary correction to the Ohio Code 

to prevent an overreach of power such as has been demonstrated by the current administration as 

it applies to emergency health issues. 

The bill provides an appropriate balance of power while allowing what needs to be done in an 

emergency.   

Please vote YES on HB 90. 

Sincerely, 

Carolyn J. Blow 

 


